

Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States General MacArthur Memorial Post 392

2408 Bowland Parkway Virginia Beach, Virginia 23454-5207 (757) 486-5875

Web: www.vfw392.org / Email: vfwpost392@gmail.com

<u>2026 Membership Goal: 2187 current members</u> <u>Current Status</u>: 1836 Life, 2164 Total Members

Non-Smoking Facility - Outside Smoking Accommodations Available

September 2025 - VOLUME 37, NUMBER 3

2025 - 2026 OFFICERS

Post Commander	Kevin M. Hébert	Auxiliary President	Bob DeChamplain
Sr. Vice Commander	Steven H. Wilkins	Auxiliary Sr. Vice President.	Michelle Wikkerink
Jr. Vice Commander	Thomas C. Horton	Auxiliary Jr. Vice President	Kimberly Sawyer
Quartermaster	John H. Phillips	Auxiliary Treasurer	Ellen Stogsdill
Chaplain	Donald E. Jackson	Auxiliary Chaplain	Gloria Jackson
House Committee Chairman.	Duane E. Gordon	Auxiliary Conductress	Johanna Hébert
Service Officer	Troy J. Wagers	Canteen Manager	Shelly B. Hughes
Surgeon	Robert C. Stewart	M.O.C. Seam Squirrel	Ronnie Steele
Judge Advocate	Duane E. Gordon	Post Adjutant/Webmaster	Michael T. Marushia



COMMANDER'S CALL

Greetings Comrades, Auxiliary Members, and Friends,

As summer comes to a close, I want to take a moment to reflect on what an incredible month of August we've had here at VFW Post 392. Our Post was alive with fellowship. patriotism. community spirit, and I could not be prouder of the dedication and involvement of our members. We represented our Post and Auxiliary very well at both the VFW National Convention in Columbus, OH, from August 9-13, and the VFW Virginia District 2 meeting on August 16th. We also celebrated local Veterans through a moving Ouilts of Valor ceremony on August 23rd, and that same evening, we had our very first Music Bingo Night, which was an incredible success and a fun filled night for all who joined. As always, we had weekly Friday Night Shrimp Specials with amazing live music. On August 25th, "we lived long, and

prospered", and some of us actually got some questions right when our Post "Boldy went where we have not gone before" with Star Trek: Wrath of Khan Trivia Night, captained by our very own Commodore of Warp Speed Knowledge himself, Steve "Good Steve" Wilkins. We capped it all off with our Annual Labor Day Family Appreciation Picnic and Stuff a Sheriff's Car events on August 31st, a day of food, fun, and community service that truly showcased the heart of our Post.

As we turn the page into September, we do so with a renewed commitment to service, remembrance, and camaraderie. This month, we will pause to honor the solemn anniversary of Patriot's Day on September 11th, beginning with a memorial service and raising of the colors at 0800. Let us come together that day to remember the lives lost, the heroes who answered the call, and the resilience of our great nation. We'll have Casino Night on Sept 13th, and also continue events like our Monthly Pool and Darts Tournament on Sept 6th, Music

ATTENDEES NEEDED

(see any Post Officer for details)

- Monthly Post/Aux Meetings: Sep 2nd / 7:00 PM
- Monthly Pool /Darts Tourneys: Sep 6th / Noon / 5:30 PM
- VFW VA District 2 Tides Game: Sep 6th / 6:30 PM
- Cootie Breakfasts Resume: Sep 7th & 21st / 8:30 - 11:00 AM
- Patriot's Day Colors Ceremony: Sep 11th / 8:00 AM
- Adopt-a-Street Cleanup: Sep 13th / 9:00 AM
- MOC Casino Night at Post #392: Sep 13th / 6:00 -10:00 PM
- <u>Auxiliary Zingo / (NO Poker)</u>: Sep 16th / 1:00 PM
- <u>Battleship Run Planning Mtg</u>: Sep 21st / 11:00 AM
- Buddy Poppy Chicken Alfredo <u>Dinner</u>: Sep 25th / 5-7PM, \$15.00
- **Music Bingo:** Sep 27th / 7:00 PM
- <u>Trivia Night</u>: Sep 29th / 7:00 PM

Post 392 - Needs You!

Bingo on Sept 27th, Trivia on the 29th, and other events that bring members and friends together. Please note that Texas Hold'em is on pause while we work through some legal issues. We will resume our beloved twice-a-month Cootie Breakfasts on September 7th and September 21st, respectfully. We will also have two recruiting events going on this month. I hope some of you will join us in spreading the word about what the VFW does for our community and our nation. September is a month of both reflection and renewal, so I encourage all of you to stay engaged, get involved, and keep showing the strength and unity that make Post 392 so special!

In closing I would just like to importance reiterate the Patriot's Day. September 11th is a day forever etched into our nation's memory, a reminder of the lives we lost, and respect to the heroes who stood tall in the face of unimaginable tragedy. It is also a testament to the strength, resilience, and unity of the American spirit; proof that we are strongest when we stand together. Let us gather together on this day, not only to remember, but also to reaffirm our duty as Veterans to honor their sacrifices through service and community. Together, we honor the past, serve in the present, and build for the future. Many Hands Make Light Work!

Post Commander Kevin Hébert commandervfw392@gmail.com (757) 412-9191



SENIOR VICE COMMANDER

Comrades,

It is an honor and a privilege to serve as our Sr. Vice Commander. The dedication and camaraderie within the Post are impressive, and sincere thanks go to each member for their unwavering commitment.

The recent Trivia and Music Bingo nights were both a fantastic success. The energy was amazing, the competition was fierce (but friendly!), and it was wonderful to see members enjoying themselves and building stronger bonds.

A heartfelt thank you goes out to all volunteers and everyone who supported the Labor Day/Member Appreciation Picnic. These efforts were truly outstanding and helped make the event a huge success, further solidifying the strong sense of community within Post 392.

Regarding membership, the recent growth is thrilling. More members mean a stronger voice for veterans' rights and a greater ability to give back to the community. All of our members are encouraged to reach out to potential new members, especially the newer generations of veterans, and invite them to join, as well as inviting members you have not seen in a while back into the Post and to renew their membership.

I need to speak to this for a minute. Like in any family, disagreements happen, may whether it be with a fellow member, a bartender, cook or guest. It's inevitable when a passionate group of people works towards shared goals. However, at the end of the day, those who are Comrades and Auxiliary members have sworn an oath to uphold the values of the VFW and to support each other. The importance of respect, dignity, and kindness the Post should be within remembered. Strive to address any disagreements in a constructive and honorable manner.

Finally, please watch the website calendar for upcoming events and opportunities to get involved. Participation, whether at regular meetings, volunteer events, social outings, or simply enjoying the camaraderie of the Canteen, is

what makes VFW Post 392 thrive. Continue to be a shining example of veterans helping veterans, strengthening the community, and upholding the values of the Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States.

Yours in comradeship,

Sr. Vice Commander Steven "Good Steve" Wilkins srvice commandervfw392@gmail.com (757) 416-2954

DATES TO REMEMBER

- 9/1 Battle of Tal Afar (Iraq) begins in 2005
- 9/2 V-J Day: Japan surrenders ending WW II in 1945
- 9/11 Patriot Day: remember September 11th, 2001
- 9/13 Battle of Heartbreak Ridge (Hill 931, Korea) begins, 1951
- 9/13 Francis Scott Key writes Star Spangled Banner in 1814
- 9/14 Operation Attleboro launches in Tay Ninh, Vietnam, 1966
- 9/17 Citizenship/Constitution Day: US Constitution signed, 1787
- 9/18 USAF established in 1947
- 9/21 POW/MIA Recognition Day 9/23 VFW established in 1899



Greetings Comrades,

HAPPY LABOR DAY! August is in the books and what a month it has been. We had a number of high points this month, the most notable of which was the Labor Day weekend picnic held on August 31st. In addition, we were also a significant presence at the Veterans of Foreign Wars Virginia District 2 meeting on August 16th. It was an excellent meeting where a good bit of knowledge was shared, and good conversations were had. In August, we also introduced a new game that has been popular in Hampton Roads, Music Bingo, which began on the 23rd. The reviews were nothing short of amazing. For once, the

Good Idea Fairy actually had a good idea, so much so that it is going to be a fixture in our monthly entertainment schedule.

As we all know, back to school season is in full swing. What comes with going back to school, you may ask? It is, of course, the 2025-2026 Patriot's Pen and Voice of Democracy youth scholarship competitions. See me or Sue Sowers to help!! For 2024-2025, the VFW awarded in excess of \$1.4 million to students through these scholarships nationwide. These programs encourage the younger members of our society to put pen to paper, allowing them to express their own patriotism, with the goal of expanding their educational horizons. It's also time for the Sunday Cootie Breakfasts to resume. And what month would be complete without our beloved Master of Trivia Steve "Blame Google" Wilkins testing knowledge of one of the greatest franchises ever devised? That's right, Trivia Night was centered on "Star Trek 2: the Wrath of Khan", and what a Trivia Night it was. I'm beginning to think our Post members just want an excuse to go out in costume once a month without it being Halloween. In addition, it's soon to be Buddy Poppy season again. That means starting the planning for passing out poppies at the NAS Oceana Package Store, Navy Exchange, and Commissary in November. We do this in remembrance of those who have gone before us, and in support of those still with us. Of course, none of these events would be possible without the dedication of our volunteers. Our volunteers are the backbone of this Post, and we are blessed to have them. I'd also like to extend an additional thanks to the soldiers of the US Army's 368th Seaport Operations Company stationed on Fort Story for their continued support. Stay tuned for big things to come!

See y'all at the Post!

Jr. Vice Commander Thomas Horton <u>irvice commandervfw392@gmail.com</u> (931) 436-1224



QUARTER-MASTER

Continuous Membership Awards

The following individuals have earned Continuous Membership Awards. If you are listed below, please attend the next Post Meeting to receive your lapel pin. If you are unable to attend, contact any Post Officer. If your name has not been listed and you believe that an award is due, please contact the Quartermaster.

September 2025

45 Years Continuous Service: John E. Kitzmiller

40 Years Continuous Service:

Richard E. Cabral, William J. Culbertson, Lewis T. Keys, Frank C. Domincovitch, Terry W. Maxwell

35 Years Continuous Service:

Thomas A. Cooper, Richard W. Pound

30 Years Continuous Service:

Robert L. Caley, Tim St. Clair Mitchell

25 Years Continuous Service:

Patrick P. Koch, Trevor J. Nybo, Donald N. Tillman

20 Years Continuous Service:

Roberg W. Esenberg, Robert J. Hensley, John M. Keyes, Harry I. McBrien, Alex R. Oliver, Robert L. Stevenson, Cory M. Zillig

15 Years Continuous Service: Walter W. Erb, Robin L. Miller, Denis J. Shea

10 Years Continuous Service:

Gwandolynn P. Fast Gary I.

Gwendolynn B. East, Gary L. Orr Jr., Adam R. Sinsel

In order to maintain continuous membership eligibility in the VFW, you must pay your dues prior to the expiration date on your card. *Thank you for your service*,

and congratulations!.

MEMBERSHIP DUES

Annual dues are \$40.00. Annual Members can pay their dues at Post 392, online at <u>vfw.org</u>, or by mail directly to:

VFW National Headquarters

Third Floor, Room 316 406 West 34th St. Kansas City, MO 64111 (please include your membership#)

Consider changing your Annual Membership to a Life Membership and make a life long commitment to serving your fellow service members and Veterans. Life Installment plan is available as an option to the one time payment for Life Membership.

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.VFW392.ORG E-Newsletter

The VFW Post 392 Newsletter and Calendar are available online for free! If you are currently receiving a hard copy of the Newsletter via the USPS, we ask that you subscribe to our e-mailing list so we can reduce printing and mailing costs to our members. To view these documents online, go to wfw392.org and click on the links along the left side of the page to view each page.

On the Newsletter page, you can sign up to receive the monthly notification about the Newsletter, Calendar of Events, and other Post related communications by clicking on the "Subscribe to the VFW Post 392 Mailing List" link. Ensure that you add the domain "vfw392.org" to your address book. This will prevent the Post emails from going to your SPAM folder!

Updating Your Name, Address and Contact Information

VFW Post 392 maintains the name, address, phone number and

email address for all our Post and Auxiliary members. If any of this information has changed for you since you joined the Post, please notify the Quartermaster by phone or email so he can update our databases. If you are planning on moving anytime in the upcoming future (often the case with our active duty military members) please contact us as soon as you have your new contact information so we can stay in touch with you and ensure you get **Post** information. When your mailing address changes, be sure to fill out a USPS address change form, mail it in, or drop it off at the Post.

DECEASED MEMBERS:

Please contact the Post when a member passes. If members are only reported as deceased to VFW National, we find this out only by checking the National Deceased list, which does not provide the deceased's date of death. Also, VFW National Headquarters often lists members from our Post as deceased without us knowing. Sometimes these members have been deceased for many years. Last year, VFW National reported several of our members deceased. When we find out that a member is deceased, often the members contact information is not up-todate, so we are unable do a followup with the family.

We maintain a permanent wall plaque for the names and dates of our deceased members. Please help us honor them!!

> **Ouartermaster** John Phillips 757-486-5875 vfwpost392@gmail.com



CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

Comrades, Auxiliary & friends, I greet you in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord & Savior.

Happy September everyone!

Hopefully, this will bring the end of the blazing heat & humidity. This month I want to talk about inspiration. What inspires me to get up in the morning when I would rather sleep in? Gloria. What inspires me to take out the trash? Gloria. What inspires me to stop procrastinating & complete an overdue task? Gloria.

Before I retired, I traveled extensively. Every month or so I would spend a couple of nights in Danville, VA. I would always stay at the same hotel. It was at this hotel that I discovered a little bimonthly book called "Guidepost". These books were in each room & each time I would leave, I would ask if I could take the Guidepost. Of course, they always said yes. Guidepost is filled with quick read short stories about people's experiences & inspirations. It is an uplifting read.

After I retired, I got out of the of reading Guidepost. habit Honestly, I gave it little thought. A couple of years ago, I dear friend gave me a subscription as a Christmas present. The gift that keeps on giving!

Fast forward to present day: Recently, I have been honored to present the Celebration of Life service for two of our departed comrades. While I am reasonably proficient at delivering the bible verses & prayers (the religious stuff), without knowing the departed personally, it is extremely difficult to make the service as personal as, I believe, the family would desire. If I have access to the obituary, all that provides the "cold hard facts". When asked to conduct celebration of life service. I spend a good bit of time writing & rewriting the text that I will use. Invariably, I can always receive the inspiration I need from someone's experience in my little book.

This month's words of wisdom come from an 8-year-old: "God, I would like to live 900 years like the guy in the bible. Love, Chris" In His Name.

> **Post Chaplain** Don Jackson chaplainvfw392@gmail.com 757-469-0789

HELP US TAKE CARE OF EACH OTHER

When you or a family member falls ill, are injured, hospitalized, or experience the loss of a loved one - please contact us ASAP! It is important that we extend our hand in any way possible to aid and comfort our fellow Comrades and family in their time of need. Please call Post Chaplain Don Jackson or our Auxiliary Chaplain Gloria Jackson, as appropriate, at your opportunity, as timely notification is very important to their mission!

ILLNESS / INJURIES

Please read the Post's Bulletin Board for updates of Members on the Illness / Injury List.

The following members have serious, long term illness, or injury, requiring continuous care:

Temporary Illness or Injury (PPC) Bill Sowers—Home Suzanne Gagliardo - Home

TAPS CLIFORD J. DIETZ JUN 29TH, 2025 **DEWAYNE R. KIDWELL** JUL 15TH, 2025 (Reported by VFW National) RICHARD DePETRIS JUL 29TH, 2025

At our monthly meeting, Draping of the Charter is conducted, and a prayer of solemn tribute is given on behalf of our departed Comrades, for they are now in the hands of our Heavenly Father.



AUXILIARY PRESIDENT

Greetings, Brothers and Sisters, Let me begin by saying THANK YOU to everyone who donated to our Stuff-the-Sheriff's Car at the annual Family Picnic! I know the schools will be incredibly surprised when they get their deliveries.

We have another Adopt-a-Street Cleanup on Sept 6th at 0900. Our Youth Activities Chairs are already working on the details for our Children's Halloween Party. If you would like to help, please see them. Our next monthly meeting will be on September 2nd at 7 PM.

Please attend meetings so we can all work together for a successful year. I welcome all new members, and I hope to see you soon at upcoming events. Our Chaplain, Gloria Jackson, stands by to assist any member who may need our support. Thank you for everything that you do for our Veterans and our Post!!!

Auxiliary President Bob DeChamplain amleg327bobd@gmail.com 757-239-4517



AUXILIARY MEMBERSHIP

<u>Auxiliary Members In Good</u> <u>Standing 588/444 Life Members</u>

CONTINUOUS AUXILIARY MEMBERSHIP AWARDS

All who have not received their longevity awards are requested to attend the next regularly scheduled meeting of our VFW 392 Auxiliary. Our Auxiliary President stands ready to decorate you with the awards indicated:

September 2025

40 Years Continuous Service:
Dyitha S. Neydon
30 Years Continuous Service:
Deborah L. Pierce

25 Years Continuous Service:

Mary A. Harnden

20 Years Continuous Service: Mary F. Nickerson

10 Years Continuous Service:

Christopher Brown, Robert DeChamplain, Thomas E. Gardner, Fredrick Jennings, Nathan A. Norton, Bryan D. Norton, Gertrude H. Saxman

Thank you for your service and congratulations!

VFW Auxiliary Secretary Judy Lupole <u>luvedale88@verizon.net</u> (757) 581-2702



CANTEEN

CANTEEN HOURS

Sunday-Thursday..... 1100-2200 Friday –Saturday..... 1100-2300

KITCHEN HOURS

Monday- Kitchen closed* Tuesday-Thursday: 1100-1400, Tuesday-Thursday: 1700-1900

Friday: 1100-1400, 1730-2030 Saturday/Sunday: 1300-1700*

* Hot Dogs, Chili, Soup, and other snacks may be available when the Kitchen is closed.

SOCIAL HOURS

Mon - Fri 3-6pm / Thurs 3-7pm Come in and enjoy our low Social Hour Prices to start your evening!

MEMBERS BOTTLES

Bottle storage behind the bar is for short term storage ONLY. Bottles are tracked and will be removed after 90 days if not utilized.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

If you haven't paid your 2025 locker dues, you no longer have a locker. All contents in your locker re now stored in a secure area. See the Bartender for further info.

WEEKENDS AT THE VFW

Start the weekend with Friday's

Social Hour Prices from 3-7 PM!

The kitchen is open Friday, 5:30 to 8:30 PM, with all of our menu items, including our weekly Shrimp Special!

The Canteen opens at 11:00 on weekends. When the kitchen is closed, the *menu items above are normally available. We show all NASCAR CUP Races on our big screen TV's! The Kitchen is open for menu service on Saturdays and Sundays from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm, unless closed for a Post event.

Come out and enjoy a cold beer or beverage! We have multiple big screen TV's available. Bring the family - the Canteen is smoke free and Wi-Fi is readily accessible.

THURSDAY NIGHT DINNERS 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM

SEPTEMBER 25th Chicken Alfredo Dinner

FRIDAY ENTERTAINMENT

Below is the live entertainment scheduled for September. Please come enjoy the music with us!

Sept 5th	Sept 19th
BRUCE TODD	DJ SHANNON
6:30-9:30PM	6-10PM
Sept 12th	Sept 26th
MARTY	NOAH
MOORE	REINHART
6:30-9:30PM	6:30-9:30PM

Our Friday Evening Dinners, which include our weekly Shrimp Special, are held from 5:30 - 8:30 PM.

Fridays: Steamed Shrimp

EZ Peel Shrimp are back & larger! 1/2 lb. for \$9.00 / 1 lb. for \$16.00. Fried Shrimp Dinner: \$11.50

(Prices as of Sep 15th, 2023)

If you have comments or suggestions for our Canteen, please let us know. All written comments or suggestions must be signed for consideration! Thank you for your service and support! If you have questions, please

contact our Canteen Manager Shelly Hughes or Assistant Canteen Manager Teresa McMillion at the Post.

Shelly Hughes Post 392 Canteen Manager 757-486-5875 canteenmanager392@gmail.com



MOC PUP TENT #9 UPDATE

Fellow Coots of Pup Tent #9,

If you're not a Life Member and haven't renewed for 2025, please contact CCDB Dave Goldstein to pay your annual dues or upgrade to a Life Membership and forgo future dues increases.

Cootie Breakfasts will resume on September 7th at 0830. The full schedule will be published on the Post website Cootie page.

We will be holding Casino Night at VFW Post 392 on Saturday, September 13th, 2025, from 5-10 PM. We will need a lot of help to conduct this event, including registration desk, dealers, chip counters, and runners, so please keep an eye out for when we post a signup sheet.

Thank you to all that supported my election as the MOC Supreme Hide Gimlet for 2025-2026.

Our next meeting is on Sept 9th. All current Cooties are requested to attend. Be sure to check the Post 392 website Cootie page for updates on the Pup Tent leadership, effective June 22, 2025

MOC PT #9 Seam Squirrel Ronnie Steele PUPTENT9@VFWVA.ORG



The 2025-2026 scholarship season resumes this month. All Patriot's Pen and VOD entries must be submitted by the end of October. You can contact me or Post 392 Jr. Vice Commander Tom Horton for further information.

Sue C. Sowers Scholarship Chairperson Suesowers46@gmail.com Phone: 757-641-0624



Newsletter Advertising All ads are paid advertisements, and are not endorsed by the Veterans of Foreign Wars

VFW Post 392 offers advertising space in our newsletter. Our monthly circulation is over 2000. All ads must be submitted and approved by the Post prior to the 15th of each month. If you are interested in advertising, please contact the Quartermaster.

STATE OF VIRGINIA VETERANS AFFAIRS IS NOW

LOCATED AT:

Pembroke Office Park 293 Independence Blvd. Pembroke Five, Suite 109 Virginia Beach, VA 23462 Office: (757) 552-1884

LEGAL AID OFFICE

Veterans Free Legal Services

Estate Planning, Consumer matters, public benefits, and family law.

Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia

30 West Queen's Way Hampton, Virginia 23669 (757) 275-0080 deannas@laseva.org

NOTARY PUBLIC

The following Post members are commissioned as Notary Publics in the Commonwealth of Virginia:

Robert DeChamplainDavid Sage

VFW NATIONAL HOME

A century ago, in Eaton Rapids, Michigan, the VFW National Home for Children began as a place where families left behind by war could remain together. Today, as simply the VFW National Home, it has evolved to meet the changing needs of America's military and veterans' families. Learn more about the National Home and help us support its important mission at https://vfwnationalhome.org/about-us/history/.

The National Suicide Prevention Lifeline is now: 988 Suicide and Crisis Lifeline





In crisis? Need Help or Guidance? It's only a phone call away!!

CORRECTIONS

Send comments, corrections, or complaints about our content to webmaster@vfw392.org. Thanks!

Webmaster/Newsletter Editor: We are looking for a Post 392 member to assume the duties of Webmaster and Newsletter Editor. Must have experience in editing web pages and publications. Please contact Post Adjutant Michael Marushia for further information on this position.



Copyright 2025, VFW Post 392. All Rights Reserved. Contact us at 757-486-5875 or by email at vfwpost392@gmail.com.







NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS

The below are paid advertisements. No endorsement or sponsorship of these advertisers by VFW Post 392 is expressed or implied.





Click on the image above for more info!



VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS

General MacArthur Memorial Post No. 392

2408 Bowland Parkway Virginia Beach, VA 23454-5207

 Phone:
 (757) 486-5875

 Fax:
 (757) 486-3576

 E-Mail:
 vfwpost392@gmail.com

 Web Site:
 https://www.vfw392.org/

 Facebook:
 https://www.facebook.com/

 VFW392



THE RED, WHITE AND BLUE - 392

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT		
AUG 31	SEPT 1	2	3	4	5	6		
•Labor Day Family Appreciation Picnic, Stuff a Sheriff's Car & Bake Sale - Noon -1700.	LABOR DAY	•VFW Post 392/ AUX Meetings 7:00PM	• .MCL MEETING 1900		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Bruce Todd 1830-2130	Pool Tourney 8-Ball - Noon Darts Tourney-1730 VFWVA D2 Tides Game –1830		
7	8	9	10	11	12	13		
•COOTIE BREAKFAST - Team 1 0830-1100	•FRA 166 STAFF MEETING 1900	• MOC Meeting – 1900		•PATRIOTS DAY COLORS -0745 Fall In / 0800 Ceremony	Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Marty Moore 1830-2130	Memorial Service for Auxiliary member Patsy Stokes –1100 CASINO NIGHT – 1800 –2200		
14	15	16	17	18	19	20		
	• FRA 166 Branch Meeting 7:00PM	• IOOB Meeting 7:30PM	• AOA Meeting 1800 • MCL STAFF MTG 1900		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment DJ Shannon 6-10PM	• AUX Zingo –1300		
21	22	23	24	25	26	27		
COOTIE BREAKFAST - Team 2 0830-1100 Battleship Run Planning Mtg-1100	• Mayors Vet Comm 1730 • HRCVO Mtg 1900	• VVA Chapter 969 Meeting 1900	• AL Post 110 Meeting - 1900	Buddy Poppy Fundraising Dinner -Chicken Alfredo - 5:00-7:00 PM	Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Noah Reinhart 1830-2130	• Music Bingo—1900 PM		
28	29	30	OCT 1	2	3	4		
	• Monthly Trivia Night 1900		House Committee Meeting 1830 VFW/AUX Staff Mtg 1915		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Bruce Todd 1830-2130	• Post 392 Battleship Run - 0830 –1600 • Darts Tourney-1730		
Septemb	September 2025 - VOLUME 37, NUMBER 3 - Visit https://www.vfw392.org/news/news.htm							